
Council Work Session
August 7, 2013
Council Chambers
The regular monthly Work Session of Newtown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 P.M. on Wednesday, August 7, 2013, by President of Council Robert Walker. 
Present were Councillors Burke, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor O’Brien; Solicitor Bolla and Engineer Canales. Councillors Auerweck and King were excused.
President Walker reported that Council held an Executive Session prior to the meeting for discussion of personnel and litigation, and the Executive Session would reconvene following the Work Session.
Amendments to the Agenda

There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Engineer’s Report – Mario Canales

Liberty Street Handicapped Ramps
Mr. Canales reviewed a PennDOT publication and found that whenever facilities are altered, which includes milling and resurfacing that crosses the pedestrian path, the pedestrian path must be upgraded to current ADA standards.  After discussion, Mr. Walker asked Mr. Canales to provide a cost estimate for updating the intersection at Liberty and Greene Streets.  The estimate to do all four corners ranges between $24,000-30,000 for survey, design, and reconstruction.  Mr. Canales suggested two options:  to prepare a bid package for reconstructing the ramps or add the reconstruction to 2014 road projects.  The Borough can charge up to 10% of engineering costs against Liquid Fuels and with additional funds available, Mr. Walker felt that the work could be completed this year.  
Liberty Street Paving Project

The Liberty Street paving project is almost complete, but the contractor recommended that the Borough consider adding a “scratch coat” and the Engineer concurs with that recommendation.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve an additional $3000 to apply a “Scratch Coat” finish to Liberty Street.
Borough Parking Lots
Mr. Canales discussed the large potholes in the parking lot behind Starbucks and in the Liquor Store parking lot and he prepared three cost estimates for Council to consider.  In addition, Scott’s All Season did some exploratory/repair work to address the areas in question.   Mr. Canales recommended using the 2nd option estimate, which includes milling and selected base repair.  Discussion will continue during the budget work sessions.
Edgeboro Drive

The west side of Edgeboro Drive from the bridge to Frost Lane is crumbling beyond what is considered normal wear and tear.  After excavating the area, the Engineer determined that there was no aggregate base along the edge under the asphalt.  This project should be a 2014 budget consideration.
Emergency Repair at Greene & State Streets

Engineer Canales inspected an area on Greene Street next to a building at 100 N. State Street that was experiencing water in their basement.  The water was coming up through the sidewalk and next to the building wall and the property owner provided a video of the water problem.  Scott Dengler checked the water inlets on both sides of Greene Street, clearing one of the inlets.  There appeared to be additional material 50’ inside the pipe and Mr. Dengler recommended hiring a contractor with the ability to vacuum/flush the pipe and insert a camera to see the condition inside the pipe.  The minimum cost is $1800/day and Mr. Walker suggested looking at other inlets/pipes after they complete work at Greene Street.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to expend $1800 to investigate the stormwater management issue at the north corner of Greene and State Streets and utilize the contractor to look at other stormwater management areas in the Borough.
Newtown Fire Company Banner Request – Pat Foster

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to approve a request to hang a banner at the Newtown Fire Company promoting the Beerfest, for 30 days, from August 21, 2013-September 21, 2013.
SEPTA Lot Update – John Burke

Mr. Burke submitted the Request of Entry application to SEPTA.  They waived the $750 permit fee, but the Borough is also requesting a waiver from providing railroad and pollution insurance.   Mr. Walker asked about permission to spray for poison ivy and Mr. Burke responded that he was referred to SEPTA’s legal department for that approval.  
Shade Tree Commission – Perry Warren

Mr. Warren reported that the Shade Tree Commission reviewed various drafts of the Shade Tree Ordinance and they will meet again this month with the objective of reviewing and approving the latest draft with a recommendation to Council at the September Work Session.
Environmental Advisory Council – Perry Warren 

Mr. Warren reported that the recycling bins were installed and he wanted to thank the sponsors at the Council meeting next week for their support of the project.  
Streets, Lights & Properties – Robert Walker

Mr. Walker reported that the State Street slate repair project would begin the week of August 19, 2013.  The Borough sent letters to the merchants notifying them of the proposed plans and letters to all property owners advising them of their allocated costs for the project.  The work will not restrict retail activity and should be completed by the end of August.
Special Event Applications – Mayor O’Brien
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve the Special Event Application for Music in the Park on September 27, 2013.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve the Special Event Application for Market Day on October 5, 2013.
Personnel 
President Walker announced that long time Zoning Hearing Board member Charles “Corky” Swartz submitted a letter of resignation, since he will no longer be able to serve when he becomes Mayor.  Mr. Walker thanked him for his many of year of service on the Board and announced that a position is now open on the Zoning Hearing Board.
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to accept the Professional Services invoices for the month of June 2013.
Solicitor’s Report – William J. Bolla
Mr. Bolla explained that Council must advertise the Act 537 plan and provide a 30-day public review period, after which time the revised plan will be submitted to the Department of Environmental Protection for their review and approval.   

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Solicitor to advertise the Act 537 Plan.
Mr. Bolla provided Council with a draft of the Sidewalk Ordinance and asked that they review it, with possible authorization to advertise at the next Council meeting.
Solicitor Bolla discussed the issue of HARB’s recommendation to deny the demolition request for the former Comcast building [139 N. State Street].  The applicant requested a hearing under the Local Agency Law, which will require Borough Council to sit in a judicial capacity for the hearing.  The Borough will be required to present its own expert to justify the Borough’s position regarding the historic significance of the barn. In addition, the Borough must hire special counsel to present the case on behalf of the Borough, since Mr. Bolla must serve as Counsel to the Borough.  Mr. Bolla recommended tabling the HARB recommendation on Tuesday to enable the Borough to establish the hearing date and put its case together.
Old Business
There was no old business.

New Business
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve the request by the Historic Association to use Borough Hall for a display of trains during the Historic Open House Tour in December.
Public to be Heard
Resident Joe White voiced concern about the proposed barn/carriage house demolition at 139 N. State Street and asked that Council uphold HARB and the Joint Historic Commission’s recommendations to deny demolition of the barn.  In response to Mr. White’s question, the Solicitor again explained that the applicant requested a hearing where Council would weigh the testimony and decide the issue.  
Resident Diane LeBas asked if the only issue at the hearing would be the historical significance. She also asked where additional information on historical significance might be found, as she thought Council should be informed.  Mr. Bolla explained that once the hearing is requested, Council is not permitted to research the issue, but must make a determination based on the testimony provided at the hearing. 
It was resident Joe Lovi’s understanding that there is an historical ordinance that says nothing over 50 years that is deemed historical can be torn down, but Mr. Bolla explained that is not necessarily the case and that the committees may only make a recommendation.  He also noted that the ordinances are inconsistent.
Mr. Woldorf noted that this process would be much more cumbersome, lengthy, and expensive than if the applicant went to the Zoning Hearing Board to ask for several variances. 
Mr. Machion said that there are two choices: one is to disregard what HARB and the Joint Historic Commission recommended or the second would be to hold the hearing before making a decision. 
Mr. White asked if Council would continue to oppose the applicant if she appeals to a higher court, but Mr. Machion responded that Council could not give that opinion at this time because it presupposes their decision at the special hearing.  
The meeting returned to Executive Session at 8:24 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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